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City Faculty 
Still Short 
One Teacher

Wanted: One high school physics 
teacher, one licensed fireman, two 
top secretaries. This is the list of 
vacancies still to be filled in the 
East Cleveland Public Schools 
prior to thee opening of the fall 
term, September 4th.

Dr. O. J. Korb, superintendent, 
in submitting a list of eight teach
ing appointees to the board of ed
ucation meeting Monday, August 
13th, stated he was still searching 
for a high school physics instructor 
to succeed Albert Dolan, resigned. 
Mr. Dolan has accepted a position 
with the Dow Chemical Co., in its 
Huston, Texas plant.

The fireman and the “Girl Fri
days” are needed in the non-educa- 
tional division, according to N. F. 
Leist, assistant to the superin
tendent.

Mr. Leist also reported that, with 
no further delays, work on Shaw 
Stadium would be completed in 
time for the opening football gamee 
on September 14th. The last truck
load of steel was to be delivered 
Tuesday morning. The shortage of 
steel followed on the heels of the 
recent steel strike.

The eight teachers approved are:
Shaw High School: Mrs. Ruby 

Barrett Olson, 891 Caledona ave. 
who comes to the English Depart
ment from a similar post at Euclid

Miss Ohio Sparks Nela Night

Top: Cross section view of audi
ence attending Nela Park’s “Bulbs- 
a-Poppin” meeting at Shaw Audi
torium August 9th.

Lower: East Clevelander Robbi 
Palmer, the 1956 Miss Ohio, serves 
a glass of punch to William Gillen, 
manager of the East Cleveland 
Lamp plant Lamp Division of 
General Electric Co.
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Something new in employee in
formation was offered the Photo
Lamp department of General Elec
tric’s Lamp Division at Nela Park 
the evening of August 9th. Under 
the title of “Bulbs-a-Poppin” a 
dramatic inside preview of the 
department’s fall product promo
tion plans was presented in Shaw 
Auditorium for the benefit of de-

High School. Mrs. Olson has her 
A. B. degree from Ohio Wesleyan, 
her master’s degree from Univer
sity -of Chicago and in addition has 
additional credits from Western 
Reserve University Graduate 
School.

Kirk Jr. High School: Mrs. 
Linda Sue Babcock, General 
Science. Mrs. Babcock of 2646 May- 
field rd., Cleveland Heights, is a 
June graduate of Bowling Green- 
State University.

Mrs. Sylvia Moliff Chaiten. 2684 
Mayfield rd., Cleveland Heights, a 
June graduate of Ohio University* 
will teach art. .

Mike Dugas of Solon, with four 
years’ teaching experience, receiv
ed his B.A. degree from Western 
Reserve University and his M.A. 
degree from John Carroll Univer
sity. He did substitute service in 
the East Cleveland schools last 
year.

Ralph E. Prouty, 1169 Melbourne 
rd., received his three degrees from 
Ohio State University and has 
taught both English and History.

Mrs. Lucille Schuff, 1841 Gras
mere rd., received her A. B. degree 
from Western Reserve University. 
Previously she had attended the 
State University of Iowa. She will 
teach Social Studies.

After a few years absence from 
a teaching profession, Mrs. Hazel 
Bowen Nixon of 3535 Woodridge 
rd. will return to the East Cleve
land schools where she formerly 
taught history at Prospect, and 
later English at Kirk Jr. High. She 
is a graduate of Miami University.

The appointment of Mildred 
Weedon to an elementary position 
completes the assignments to the 
grades. Mrs. Weedon attended Ohio 
Wesleyan University and received 
her teaching degree from Western 
Reserve University. She resides at 
16049 Euclid ave.

Re-appointment of the following 
persons to serve in the Kirk of 
Shaw cafeterias was approved:

Local Girl 
"Miss Ohio” :

An East Cleveland girl, 20-year 
old Roberta Palmer will be Miss 
Ohio in the 1956 Miss America 
pagent at Atlantic City Labor Day 
weekend. The queenly dark beauty 
won the approval of the eight 
judges and the crowd of over 4,000 
persons who witnessed the judging 
at the Wayne County fairgrounds, 
Wooster, Friday, August 3rd.
' In addition to the trip to Alantic 
City, Miss Ohio also won a $1000 
scholarship, and A trophy. A pro
fessional model and singer, Miss 
Palmer topped ten other con
testants in the final judging.

During the judging Miss Palmer 
sang “Oh the Street Where You 
Live” from the current Broadway 
musicale “My Fair Lady.” She has 
studied voice for four years under 
private teachers as well as while 
a student at Louisiana State Uni
versity. For the evening gown com
petition she wore a full skirted, 
white organdy, off the shoulder 
gown.

Winning the title, said Miss 
Palmer, will not alter her plans to 
continue both her musical and dra
matic studies.

Crowning the winner was Sharon 
Kay Ritchie of Denver, the present 
Miss America. Gov. Frank J. 
Lausche, made the trophy presen
tation. Mr. and Mrs. O. F. Palmer 
of 14015 Superior rd., were in 
Wooster for the ceremony. Accom
panying them were Miss Robbi’s 
sister, Barbara, 17, and brother, 
Brad,11. Mrs. Palmer will accom
pany her daughter to Atlantic City.

The Palmers came to East Cleve
land a year ago from Missouri. 
Mr. Palmer is a sales manager of 
the Superior Pneumatic and Manu
facturing Co.

Harpers Carries 
Tale By Former 
Euclid Resident

The August issue of Harper’s 
magazine carries the first pub
lished story of Don Moser. Don is 
a former Euclid resident now in 
his Senior year at Ohio University. 
A naturalist at heart, the youth
ful writer’s story is entitled, “The 
Rock Climb.”

Mr. Moser was a member of 
the first class to be graduated 
from Euclid High School, Janu
ary, 1949, entering from old Eu
clid Central High School. During 
his senior year he won second 
place in a National Scholastic 
Short Story Contest for high 
school students.

Following his graduation, he 
w’orked a year before entering 
Heidelberg College, interrupting 
his studies two years later for 
service in the U. S. Army. Last 
September he enrolled at Ohio 
University where he is majoring 
in Creative Writing and Pho
tography.

Mr. Moser’s second story will 
appear in a later issue of Harpers.

Don is the son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Donald L. Moser, his father is 
employed by the H. K. Ferguson 
Co. of Cleveland, and is presently 
located in Sharonville, a suburb 
of Cincinnati.

Brief Stay
The guest who checked In at 

Hotel Allison, 1310 Superior ave. 
N. E. Friday, August 10th made 
his stay brief. But it was long 
enough to relieve clerk Arthur 
Schirro of $51. Mr. Schirro, of 
14620 Terrace rd. doesn’t exactly 
relish such “guests.”

Conflicting Legal Opinions Halt 
Stanwood Rd. Motel Construction

Alice Addison, 1016 East 130th 
st.; Verda Allison, 809 East 200th 
st; Elsie Bezdek, 14725 Ardenall 
ave.; Mary Brandt, 14709 Elder
wood ave.; Ruth Brockway, 1826 
Taylor rd.; Marie Crawford, 2316 
East 87th st.; Florence Eastburn, 
1410 East 135th st.; Isabel Eimer, 
14632 Orinoco ave.; Eleanor Port, 
1738 Catalpa rd.; Betty Griner, 
1849 Marloes ave.; Evelyn Hewitt, 
14402 Orinoco ave.; Alice Kenehan, 
14203 Potomac ave.; Helen Kene
han, 14207 Bardwell ave.

Wilda Fischer, 14217 Strathmore 
ave.; Jane Krebs, 14000 Potomac 
ave.; Katherine Muntz, 1312 East 
134th st.; Bridie Murray, 16015 
Nelamere ave.; Agnes Paugh, 1830 
Stanwood rd.; Elizabeth Prudenza, 
1168 Carlyon rd.; Theresa Quandt, 
17109 Hillsboro rd.; Mollie Silver- 
dis,; 1881 Noble rd.; Margaret 
Stahre, 1772 Noble rd.

Auld Acquaintance ■ 
Precious-To 56ers

June graduating class of 1956 
is letting no grass grow under its 
feet in planning an early reunion, 
already slated for Sunday, August 
19th, at Madison on the Lake.

Gary Thiele is organizing the 
party, which takes place at his < 
parents’ summer home, located atJ 
the corner of Hall and Rozena 
avcs., five blocks west of Hubbard 
rd., in Madison.

Guests are asked to bring their 
own picnic baskets. Anyone desir
ing additional information may 
contact Gary at his home here, 
PO. 1-2491.

Conflicting legal interpretations 
—one by the attorney general’s 
office in Columbus, the other by a 
Cleveland land title company — 
have erected hurdles in the path 
of the new motel construction at 
Strathmore and Euclid aves. and 
leave the city with no resources 
but to re-advertise for bids on the 
property.

The city, acting in good faith 
and complying with a ruling from 
the state attorney’s office, sold the 
land to the N. and H. Construction 
Co., headed by N. H. Dolan, last 
February as the site of a proposed 
$350,00 ultra-modem motel.

Originally, the city advertised 
for bids on the property during 
July and August of last summer, 
for a period of five weeks as re
quired by law. Minimum purchase 
price set at that time in the ads 
was $35,000. No bids were received.

Then, when it became evident 
that Mr. Dolan and his associates 
were interested in purchasing the 
lot, the Columbus ruling was 
sought

This ruling, based on an opinion 
handed down in 1950 by the same 
office, stated that as long as the 
city had advertised for bids accord
ing to legal regulations, it could 
consummate the sale at some 
future date, providing the purchase 
price was no less than that origin
ally stated in the advertisements.

The construction company, after 
a few delays in the deal, arranged 
for final payment of the stipulated 
sale price, $35,000, in mid-June.

Now the land title company is 
voicing an opinion contrary to the 
Columbus ruling, questioning clear 
title to the property because the 
legal advertising did not take place 
immediately prior to the sale.

With the city caught in the jaws 
of this legal deadlock and having 
no other alternative in acquiring 
clear title, the East Cleveland City 
Commission at its meeting Tues
day, August 7th, voted unanimous
ly to re-advertise the property.

Now, September 6th will be 
the earliest possible date for final 
disposition of the comer lot, where 
early last week bulldozers had 
begun to clear the ground of trees 
and undergrowth.

Other business on the commis
sion docket August 7th was short 
and sweet.

A parcel of city-owned land on 
East 152nd st. was authorized for 
sale to the General Electric Co. 
approximately 1.6 of an acre in 
size, the land is adjacent to GE’s 
Ivanhoe plant. Sale price was 
$22,500.

Reappointment of two commis- 
sior members to the fire and police 
pension fund committee was con
firmed. Serving one-year terms 
will be Frank Follows and Paul 
Broer. ,

partment employees and their fam
ilies. The fun-packed presentation 
was geared to shed light on the 
fascinating story of what happens 
to photo lamps after they leave the 
factory.

In a surprise gesture, every lady 
received a pair of minature “flash 
bulb” earings which added sparkle 
as well as fun to the evening.

A special added feature was the 
appearance of the newly crowned 
Miss, Ohio, Miss Robbi Palmer of 
East Cleveland. The lovely queen 
was given quite an ovation as she 
assisted in the evening’s program.

This was Miss Ohio’s Sirst hoipe 
appearance since receiving the 
honor at the finals held the Friday 
before in Wooster.

Refreshments were served to 
close the demonstration.

New Church Group 
Of Christian Men 
To Convene Here

Howard R. Dennison, 1876 
Windermere rd., East Cleveland, 
was named today to the Steering 
Committee for the first National 
Convention of Christian Men, 
which will bring to Cleveland 
thousands of delegates, Septem
ber 14th, 15th and 16th.

Mr. Dennison, a member of 
Windermere Presbyterian Church 
will work with over a score of 
men from upwards of 30 different 
Protestant church denominations 
throughout the United States on 
the Convention program directed 
by J. Clinton Hawkins of St. 
Louis, Mo., business leader and 
president of United Church Men.

Chairman for the Convention, in 
Public Auditorium, is Arthur C. 
Villwock, businessman. Fred W. 
Ramsey, nationally known YMCA 
leader of Cleveland, is Honorary 
National Program Chairman, and 
Curtis Lee Smith, president, Cleve
land Chamber of Commerce, is 
chairman of the Civic Committee.

The Convention, first of its 
kind, is designed to give men a 
greater realization of their part 
in the nation’s religious life.

More than 1,000 churches in 
Ohio alone, are participating in 
the Convention program. These 
churches, along with the National 
Convention of Christian Men head
quarters, 19 Euclid Arcade, Cleve
land 15, Ohio, are now taking 
registrations for the three-day 
meeting.

Finance Department 
Has New Bookkeeper

To fill the vacancy in the finance 
department caused by the transfer 
of Mrs. Evelyn Young, G. T. 
Apthorp, Finance Director for the 
City of East Cleveland, announces 
the appointment of Mrs. Nina 
Pierce of 1627 Lyndhurst rd., 
Lyndhurst Mrs. Pierce, married 
and the mother of two daughters, 
has been the administrative assist
ant in the business services de
partment of Remington Rand.

Mrs. Young, upon return from 
her vacation will take up her new 
duties as deputy clerk of the muni
cipal court. She succeeds Mrs. 
Esther Patch who was named 
deputy upon the resignation of < 
James Blair. ' j

Born to Mr. and Mrs. Ralph C. 
Miller, 14124 Superior rd., a boy, 
Jeffrey Scott Miller, July 10th.

To Simplify 
Issuance Of 
RH Licenses

Plans to simplify the procedure 
under which temporary rooming 
house licenses are renewed annu
ally, are expected to come to the 
attention of the Zoning Board of 
Appeals at its next meeting, Tues
day, August 21st.

At that time there will be *a 
review of the present policy under 
which many renewal proposals do 
not reach the board before Febru
ary. Renewal date is officially 
January 1st.

It is expected to establish rules 
and regulations under which cer
tain classifications of rooming 
houses can be taken care of in one 
simple transaction, and possibly, by 
December 1st.

Being granted permission to oc
cupy the premises at 1657 Doan 
ave., The Cleveland Supply will 
move to that location from its 
present address, 9611 Cumberland 
rd., Cleveland. The company pri
marily services the electroplating 
trade. T. Pavlish, one of the part
ners, appeared at the hearing.

Permission was given the Board 
of Education to errect a four-foot 
wire mesh fence along the line of 
the new retaining wall at Prospect 
School. The improvement levels the 
surface of the playground, elimin
ates the washing of soil onto Euclid 
ave.. and widens the sidewalk area 
at the corner, which is a bus stop.

Charles Melbourne and Sons 
were granted permission to expand 
their property at 12737 Euclid ave. 
by the addition of the property at 
1882 Delmont rd., which abuts their 
present holdings to the rear. No 
plans have been made for immedi
ate occupancy.

Permission was granted to 
Harold C. L. Reich, owner of the 
Euclid-Taylor Buffett, 15720 
Euclid ave., to transfer his present 
Dl, D2 and D3 liquor license to 
his new location, 15517 Euclid ave. 
Both the Melbourne and the Reich 
actions are dependent on approval 
of the City Commission.

Arthur L. Grimes, owner of 
property at 13511-13 Shaw ave. 
was granted permission to rent the 
third floor as a complete dwelling 
unit. The records reveal that since 
1924, the third floor has been oc
cupied by some member of the 
family.

The appeal of Giovanni Angelone 
to transfer the rooming house 
license to him from the former 
owner of a two-family dwelling 
at 1911 Penrose ave., was granted. 
TWo roomers are licensed.

Two cases were carried over, 
pending further study.

Nurses Sponsor 
A Lecture Series

The Alumnae Association of 
Huron Road Hospital maintains 
an active Scholarship Foundation 
which lends money to students and 
graduate nurses for educational 
purposes.

For the double purpose of 
raising funds for this Foundation 
and helping nurses keep abreast 
of modern trends in their profes
sion, the Association will present 
a series of six lectures this fall at 
Huron Road Hospital. The lectur
ers will be doctors who are prom
inent in their respective fields.

The lectures will be given on 
the five Wednesday evenings in 
October and the first Wednesday 
in November. Tickets for the en
tire series will cost $2.50, or 50c 
for individual lectures. Active and 
inactive nurses throughout the 
Cleveland area are invited to 
attend.

Further details of the plan will 
be announced at a later date.

To Honor Son 
With Open House

In honor of their son, Charles A. 
Kraus, who is to begin his Semin
ary work in September Mr. and 
Mrs. C. J. Kraus, 790 East 154th 
st. will hold open house in their 
home on Sunday, August 26th from 
three to five o’clock.

Charles is entering the school of 
Religion of Butler University in 
Indianapolis, Indiana where he will 
have three years of study and 
training in his quest for a BD 
degree.

“Chuck”, a 6'5", 200 pound, red 
head will complete his work at 
Kent State University on August

25th where he majored in Speech 
and Sociology. He was a June 
graduate of Shaw High School.

During the past year he has con
ducted Sunday Worship services 
in small town churches around 
the northeast part of the state, and 
was recently honored by the Ohio 
State Missionary Society of the 
Disciples of Christ, by being 
licensed to perform all the duties 
customarily performed by a min
ister.

His home church, The Collin
wood Christian Church, at East 
154th st. and School ave. has in
vited him to give the sermon on 
August 19th and 26th.

He will be happy to see al! his 
frends and classmates from Euclid 
and East Cleveland as well as 
Collinwood.

Mass, Party Mark 
Golden Wedding

Wednesday, August 15th was an 
eventful day in the married life 
of Mr. and Mrs. Fred A. Mc
Donough, 14109 Sciota ave. With 
their two sons, five daughters, ten 
grandchildren and one great-grand
daughter, they observed their fif
tieth wedding anniversary.

The day began with a mass of 
thanksgiving at Immaculate Con
ception church, their son, the Rev. 
James McDonough and his uncle, 
Msgr. Charles M. McDonough, be
ing the officiants.

In the evening a reception was 
held in the home of a daughter, 
Mrs. Margaret Knall, 1247 Gor
don rd., Lyndhurst. Present also 
were their four other daughters, 
Mrs. Bernadette Eart of Carlyon 
rd., East Cleveland; Miss Mildred, 
who resides at home; Mrs. Patricia 
Whitakar of Manhattan Beach, 
Cal., accompanied by her husband; 
and Mrs. Jean Grace of Baltimore, 
Md., accompanied by her son, 
Michael; and son Wilfred of North 
Olmstead.

From Miami Beach, Fla. comes 
word from Mr. and Mrs. Edward 
B. Lacy of 13330 Hartford ave. 
They report having “a wonderful” 
trip, expecting to be home about 
Labor Day. Enroute home they 
plan stopovers at West Palm Beach 
and Washington, D. C. They are 
being accompanied by Mr. Lacy’s 
parents.

Majorettes And Band 
Members Put In Busy 
Summer Hours For Shaw

The Shaw High Band will start 
their 1956-57 season on Monday, 
August 20th. The music rehearsals 
and marching drills will be held 
all week in preparation for a b~*-r 
fall season. S. Robert Fraser ai.J 
Kenneth S. Williams will conduct 
these rehearsals.

Even though this will be the 
first rehearsal for the entire band, 
there has been activity all sum
mer in preparation for this

Lawn Bowlers 
Await Guests 
From Britian

With the Northeast playoff 
championship concluded, the East 
Cleveland Lawn Bowling Club is 
turning its attention to the en
tertainment of 20 bowlers from 
Britain who will be their guests 
on Tuesday, August 28th.

The visitors, on a goodwill tour 
to spark American interest in the 
oldest game in England, dating 
back to the 13th century, will ar
rive at Cleveland Terminal Mon
day, August 20th at 5:30.

There to escort them to their 
hotel will be three members of 
the East Cleveland club, George 
McKenzie, the president; Emil 
Macha, member of the executive 
board, and Isaac Craig, chairman 
of the games committee.

There will be two games on 
Tuesday, one at 10:30 a. m. and 
one at 1:30 p. m. Luncheon will 
be served in a downtown hotel.

The visitors represent a number 
of different clubs and are not 
necessarily all champions.

In the Northeast Ohio Champion 
playoffs East Cleveland- captured 
both the single and the team hon- 

i ors. The single winner was Louis 
Ladowny while the team honors 
were captured by the Lyndhurst 
of the local club. Lakewood won 
the pairs contest.

Some 70 members make up the 
East Cleveland Club which plays 
each clear evening at their greens 
in Forest Hill Park, east of Forest 
Hill blvd. Both men and women 
are eligible to club membership.

Racer He Worked 
To Buy, Is Gone

Now, just who, would one sup
pose, would ride off on a bicycle 
that does not belong to him? This 
is the question 14-year-old Charles 
Salvatore of 1662 Delmont ave. is 
asking.

Last Friday night about ten 
o’clock Charles parked his English 
Racer outside the Delmont Drug 
Store while making a purchase. 
When he stepped out onto the side
walk, the racer was gone!

Charles worked hard to buy the 
racer. He earned every penny of 
the almost $80.00 by delivering 
East Cleveland Leaders and the 
Cleveland Plain Dealer. He treked 
through winter’s snow, and blow, 
and summers rains and heat, week 
after week, month after month, 
saving his pay for the bike.

The racer, is black, with gold 
trim. It has a gear shift. A saddle 
bag was attached. Police are 
searching. Have you seen it?

Mrs. Salvatore, Charles’ mother, 
says “no question asked” if the 
racer is returned.

year’s band performances. Mr. 
Fraser and Mr. Williams have at
tended band clinics in Berea, Kent 
and Pittsburgh where they have 
picked up the latest ideas and 
music for the Shaw Band.

The six majorettes have drilled 
a minimum ' of twice a week 
throughout the summer months 
and they too, have had additional 
training from experts in the twirl
ing field. A week was spent at 
the Western Reserve University 
Twirling Clinic where they studied ' 
under the well known profes
sional, Beverly James. Just last 
week they were under the tute
lage of Carolyn Velier of Oil City, 
Pa. Miss Velier has many champi
onships to her credit, including the 
Pennsylvania State Championship.

Mr. Fraser found this excep
tional twirler in an exhibition at 
Kent State University and ar
ranged for her to spend three 
entire days training the Shaw 
Majorettes. This is hard work and 
expert training will be evident 
this fall when the majorettes make 
their first appearance. This group 
will also enter the Ohio Twirling 
Contest at the Ohio State Fair on 
August 26th.

The most important person on 
the field with a band is the drum 
major. This year a 10th grade boy 
who is over six feet and a fine 
musician will take over the helm. 
He is Bill Howells. He is presently 
learning all of the necessary re
quirements of a drum major at 
the Oglebay Drum Major Institute 
in Wheeling, W. Va. He will re
turn in time to lead the band in 
its first marching drill on Monday.

Individual band players as well 
have improved themselves during 
the summer through private les
sons and by attending college band 
clinics. Shaw Band members were 
present at clinics held at Western 
Reserve University, Bald win-Wal
lace College and Miami University,

The pre-season practize sched- 
I ule is as follows:

PRE-SEASON SCHEDULE
I Monday, Aug. 20th: 9-11 a. m.—> 
Band (music) rehearsal at Shaw 
Music Room—bring instruments; 
11-12—bells only.

Tuesday, Aug. 21st: 9-11 a. m.— 
Drill at Forest Hill Park Football 
Field (behind Kirk Jr. High); 
11-12—Music rehearsal in Kirk 
Gym.

Wednesday, Aug. 22nd: 9-11 a.m. 
—Drill at Forest Hill—bring in
struments; 11-12—bells only.

Thursday, Aug. 23rd: 9-11 a.m. 
—Drill at Forest Hill—bring in
struments; 11-12—drums only.

Friday, Aug. 24th: 9-11 a. m.— 
Drill at Forest Hill—bring instru
ments; 2-4 p. m.—Rehearsal at 
Shaw and issuing of uniforms.

Saturday, Aug. 25th: 12-12 a.m. 
—Uniforms issued to those that 
cannot be taken care of on Friday.

"Back-To-School Daze" 
Dance Shaw Canteen

The vacation “daze” is nearly 
over, so to put everyone back in 
the groove, the canteen committee 
is pleased to announce that there 
will be a “Back-to-School-Daze” 
dance on Thursday, August 30th, 
from 8 till 12 o’clock. The daze will 
be held in the new Shaw Gym.

The dance has a two-fold pur
pose—one to welcome the new lOB’a 
and one to give the “old-timers” a 
chance to dance and catch up on all 
the summer happenings.

Everyone is warmly welcome 
and strongly urged to come, be
cause the committee promises a 
good time for all. The admission 
fee is 25 cents.

See you at the dance!

At Caledonia Playground Tonight
The John F. Macks 
Had Silver Wedding

One hundred relatives, friends 
and neighbors of Mr. and Mrs. 
John F. Mack, 15137 Elderwood 
ave., joined them in the observance 
of their silver wedding anniver
sary Saturday, August 11th. The 
reception was held in the home of 
Mrs. Mack’s nephew, Mr. and Mrs. 
Philip Kerwin, 28766 Chardon rd. 
Wickliffe.

The couple was married in St. 
Philomen’s Church and have resid
ed in their Elderwood home for 
many years. Mr. Mack has a 21 
year service record with Thompson 
Products Co., being employed at 
the Cedar-Clarkwood plant.

They have two children, Donald 
and Miss Shirley Mack.

Lt Albert Yahroue is expected 
to return to work today at East 
Cleveland Police Department where 
he is the dean of employees. He 
recently underwent an emergency 
appendectomy.
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Tonight is big night at Cale
donia Playground on Caledonia 
ave. Weather permitting the school 
grounds will be packed with play
ground children and their parent* 
and friends, to participate in the

fun-festival planned by George 
Meinhart and his corp* of enthu
siastic aide*. Everyone is invited.

Getting reedy for the affair are 
(shown here) Robert VcQniro, 

Seville Lendzion, Ann LyndaR. 
Kurt Hoffmeyer, Larry Schwenks nd Rum M.hon„, blo-in, W-L 

loons to add a gay color note to/ 
Family Night at Caledonia.


